
Question on Notice 
 

No. 128 
 

Asked on 12 March 2025 
 

HON M RYAN ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS 
(HON B MICKELBERG) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the ‘Morayfield transport and mobility study, planning’ (Investment ID 3236161) 
in the Queensland Transport and Roads Investment Program (QTRIP)—  
 
Will the Minister advise (a) when the study will commence, (b) the study terms of reference, (c) the 
study scope and parameters, (d) the method for collecting data for the study and (e) how 
community members will be able to contribute to the study? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for the question. 
 
I understand that the Morayfield Transport and Mobility Study (the study) was included in the 
Queensland Transport and Roads Investment Program (QTRIP) 2024–25 to 2027–28 as part of 
the state Labor Government’s last budget at the direction of the then Minister for Transport and 
Main Roads and Minister for Digital Services, the Honourable Bart Mellish MP. 
 
Given that this direction and the subsequent inclusion within QTRIP occurred without the 
appropriate planning and preparation, and subsequently no action was taken under the former 
Labor Government to progress the study further to the funding announcement, a commencement 
date, terms of reference and scope for the study have not been set. 
 
 
  
 


